MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 22nd AUGUST, 1983, IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, TRAWDEN

Present: Mr. D. Robertson (Chairman) in the Chair

Mmes. Stone, Stonelake, Armstrong, Robinson and John

Messrs. Armstrong and Bleasdale.

Mr. Spencer (Colne Times). Two members of the public.

APOLOGIES:

Apologies received from Mr. D. Haley.

MINUTES: 2.

Minutes of meeting held 27th June, 1983, approved and adopted.

MATTERS ARISING: 3.

None.

CORRESPONDENCE:

State of roads in Trawden - Letter from the County Council re our complaint of erosion on the Mire Ridge and also incompletion of the re-surfacing on Skipton Road saying that our letter has been passed on to the Borough Engineer. Resolved to leave in abeyance for the moment and add to 'pending list'. Crack in wall of Old Joseph's Barn - It is understood that the

Borough Engineer has inspected the barn and presumably a report

will be received in due course.

Training Course - Letter from Pendle Parish and Town Council's Area Committee advising that a training course will be held for Resolved to reply stating that two Councillors during October. or three members are interested and asking for further details.

Planning Applications

Tree Planting Scheme 1984/5 - The Chairman said he had noticed in the Minutes of a meeting of the Development Services Committee that £8,800 has been allocated for tree planting during 1984/5 and that consultations are taking place with Parish and Neighbourhood Guncils. Resolved to write asking for this area to be included

in the scheme.

5. NEIGHBOURHOOD COUNCIL ELECTIONS:

A notice is being inserted in the Colne Times for week ending 27th August 1983 asking for nominations for this Neighbourhood Council and stating that, if necessary, an election will be held on Saturday, 24th September, 1983. Mrs. Diana John has decided not to seek re-election. Mr.D. Robertson, Mr.D. Bleasdal Mrs.B. Robinson, Mrs.C. Ward and Mrs.F. Stone to serve for a further period of two years; Mrs.A. Armstrong was co-opted for another two years; Mrs.B. Stonelake, Mr.D. Haley and Mr.S. Armstrong to stand for re-election.

VILLAGE SHOW:

The Chairman outlined briefly the arrangements made since the last meeting which were chiefly concerned with the number of classes at the Show, distribution of entry forms and printing of admission programmes. Mr. Bleasdale is visiting local firms offering advertising space in the programmes and anticipates a good response. He proposed that the programmes should be printed rather than photo-copied and, after voting on the matter, it was decided to order 500 programmes at Outline Printers, Colne. The Chairman proposed that a dignitary should be asked to declare the Show open and Mr. Bleasdale seconded this proposal. The secretary was asked to arrange insurance cover for the exhibits. A meeting of the steering committee was arranged for Tuesday, 30th August.

After discussion, it was resolved to send a £10 donation APPEAL BY HERTTAGE CENTRE: to the Heritage Centre towards the cost of the old Toll House, Barrowford, which they recently acquired.

8. REVISION OF MINUTES: Bulb Planting Scheme - It was reported that the Leisure

Services had offered to supply a sackful of daffodil bulbs free of charge and had suggested that the children from the Primary School might be interested in planting them.

Handgliding from Recreation Ground - Mrs. Stonelake expressed concern that a club might be formed as had happened in the case of the Aeromodellers and it was resolved to write to the Leisure Services Officer asking if any safeguards could be taken.

Nicholl House Farm - Mrs. Robinson asked if a report had been received from the Water Board regarding the recent tests taken on the suspected pollution of drains.

Hedging around Library - The Chairman mentioned that the Librarian had promised to plant hedging in place of the dilapidated fencing and Mrs. Robinson said she thought some planting had taken place.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

A complaint was received that two local boys had been told to move away from the recreation ground by the aeromodellers and it was resolved to telephone one of their officials objecting to this action.

Mr. Bleasdale stated that the graveyard at Winewall is in a very neglected condition and it was suggested that this might be an ideal project for the Pendle Centre for Re-employment. Resolved to contact the Wheatley Lane Inghamite Chapel asking where permission could be obtained if the Centre are willing to clear it.

Mr.A. Bradley from one of the new houses on Skipton Road complained about noise eminating from the premises occupied by Tyrer Tours and Wellocks potato merchants during the night. Resolved to write to the Environmental Health Officer supporting this complaint

The Chairman reported that he had met Mr.Kelly from the Pendle Centre for Re-employment and it was anticipated that they would start work on the agreed projects in the immediate future.

The Chairman reported a conversation he had had with the warden at Wycoller when they had both agreed that the Information Centre should be open on a regular basis. Resolved to write to Lancashire County Council asking for some ancilliary help for the warden and also asking if it is planned to make the Centre into a more interesting place for visitors as it is felt that the building could be put to far better use than it is at present.

The meeting closed at 9-30 p.m.

Next meeting arranged for 26th September, 1983, at 7-30 p.m.

AGENDA

1. APOLOGIES

2. ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

- (i) Chairman's Remarks
- (ii) Introduction of new members
- (iii) Election of officers -

Chairman Vice-Chairman Treasurer School Governor.

- 3. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
- 4. MATTERS ARISING
- 5. CORRESPONDENCE
- 6. REVISION OF MINUTES
- 7. VILLAGE SHOW
- 8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS